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2005-06 BARC #5.3.3

TO:

ALA Executive Board



Budget Analysis and Review Committee

RE:

Earmark Net Revenue:

 - Implementation of the 2010 strategic plan.

 - Research and development for new revenue generating projects

ACTION REQUESTED/INFORMATION/REPORT:

ACTION REQUESTED BY:

DRAFT MOTION:


BARC recommends to the Executive Board that $200,000 from the FY 2005 

General Fund net revenue be used for implementing the “Ahead to 2010”

strategic plan.

Further, BARC recommends to the Executive Board that $219,774 be earmarked 

for a reserve against potential net revenue loss in FY 2006.

CONTACT PERSONS:  Keith Michael Fiels, Executive Director, kfiels@ala.org, ext. 1392




    Gregory L. Calloway, AED, Finance, gcalloway@ala.org, ext. 3209

DATE:
  October 24, 2005

BACKGROUND:

The results of the FY 2005 fiscal year provides ALA with an opportunity to advance its “Ahead to 2010” strategic plan that was recently adopted by council.  Based on significant one time expense savings, management is recommending that net revenues totaling $559,700 be used towards the implementation of the 2010 strategic plan as well as for the possible net revenue loss resulting from holding the 2006 annual conference in New Orleans, Louisiana.

Per policy, 25% of General Fund net revenues will be transferred to the Executive Board Designated Reserve and the remaining to the General Fund Operation Reserve.  As a result of this action, $139,925 will be added to the Executive Board Designated Reserve, which will then total $542,000.

The recommendation is that $200,000 of remaining net revenues be earmarked towards implementation of the 2010 strategic plan.  The use of the funds would be two fold. 1) To serve as seed money to support projects identified during the FY 2006 budget process that support the 2010 objectives and 2) To fund research and development for new revenue generating projects. It is expected that the available funds would leveraged with others entities both inside and outside the ALA who share a common vision towards the implementation of goals and objectives set forth in the 2010 plan.  

Further, it is also recommended that the remaining net revenue will be added to the General Fund Operating Reserve.  Additionally, if the net revenue target of $1.3 million from the 2006 annual conference in New Orleans is not achieved that the remaining $219,774 will be used to subsidize the shortfall.  The total General Fund Operating Reserve at the end of FY 2005 will be $268,000.  However, even with the General Fund Operating Reserve, it will be management's intention that any net revenue shortfall will be managed so appropriate expense reductions where possible will be made to offset the potential net loss.  If the set aside funds are not required to offset a shortfall then the Executive Board will be in a position to earmark the funds for other purposes.
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